
 

 

 
 
 
 
March 12, 2024  BY EMAIL 

 
 

Scott Morishita  
President, 2023-2024  
Canadian Bar Association, 
BC Branch  
President@cbabc.org 

Hardeep Gill  
President, 2023-2024  
South Asian Bar Association 
of British Columbia  
hgill@fasken.com 

Fiona Wong  
President, 2023-2024  
Federation of Asian 
Canadian Lawyers (BC) 
Society  
fionawonghc@gmail.com 

          
 
 
 
Dear Presidents:  
 
Re: Correct pronunciation of names in court proceedings 
 
Further to my letter of February 8, 2024 regarding the above matter, we have now had an opportunity to review 
and discuss your letter. Our current Notice NP 24 Form of Address for Parties and Lawyers provides that parties 
or lawyers introduce themselves, their clients, witnesses or other individuals and the expectation is that when 
doing so, the correct pronunciation will be given. I have sent a message to our judges and judicial justices 
reminding them that if there is a concern about how to correctly pronounce a participant’s name, or if they hear 
different pronunciations being used by participants in a hearing, to request the correct pronunciation. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Melissa Gillespie  
Chief Judge 
 
MG:mf/jfc 
 
cc: The Honourable Chief Justice L. Marchand  
 The Honourable Chief Justice C. Hinkson 

Emily Drown, Chair of the Circle of Chairs of BC Administrative Tribunals (emily.drown@eaat.ca) 

 

 

THE HONOURABLE MELISSA GILLESPIE  
CHIEF JUDGE  

THE PROVINCIAL COURT 
OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 

 
SUITE 337, 800 HORNBY STREET 

VANCOUVER, B.C.  V6Z 2C5 
Tel: (604) 660-2864 
Fax: (604) 660-1108 
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